
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:


The Community Room

Moorland House, Moulton Place 


Blakelaw, Newcastle upon Tyne 


NE5 3RY
Tel:  07588154441
E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
         


     Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 

DATE HELD: Thursday 14 November 2019 
TIME:   6.00 pm 
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW – Chair), Jimmy Gill(JG), Irene Teasdale(IT), Violet Rooke(VR), Ron Clarke(RC), Lorraine Birkett(LB), Marilyn Irving(MI), Karen Ferry(KF) and Ann Keenan(AK)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Val Morrison – Resident 
Debbie Playford – Resident  

Pauline Hume – Resident 

Heather Miller – Engie 
Jean McCartney – Resident 

Jonny Larkin – NUFC Foundation

Prior to the commencement of the meeting residents again raised concerns regarding the demolition of the garages behind the Legion Club,  A resident confirmed that YHN had been in contact with her and they were going to undertake testing on the foundations of the current wall. There are still a number of concerns regarding the demolition but residents accepted that the wall needed to be tested before any further steps could be taken.  The Community Council confirmed that they would continue to support residents.  The Clerk raised that she had been in contact with YHN as the fly tipping and security of the site was unacceptable.  YHN had confirmed that they would attend the site and ensure these issues were dealt with.

108/19.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from the Police due to shift patterns and all 3 Newcastle City Councillors due to other meeting commitments. 
109/19.  Declaration of Interests
· Violet Rook – Governor at Thomas Walling School and Governor with the North East Ambulance Service 
· Ron Clarke - 165 Estate TARA

· Irene Teasdale – Mrs T’s Café and 165 Estate TARA
· Ann Keenan – Newcastle Community Asset Trust volunteer and Credit Union 

· Marilyn Irving – Fostering under Newcastle and 165 TARA
· Karen Ferry – Blakelaw Club Juniors Football Club 

110/19. Grant Application 
The Chair confirmed that there had been 3 grant applications received however there were concerns regarding the lack of information provided and the quality of the information that had been provided.  The Clerk raised concerns that applicants were not reading the guidance notes and despite attempting to help applicants she had received abrupt emails.  The Clerk suggested that in the new year the grant funding process was completely reviewed despite it being a relatively straight forward process applicants were still getting it wrong.

In light of the above and the lack of complete grant funding applications the Chair confirmed that a special meeting would be arranged for December with a view to considering these applications then.
111/19. Minutes/Matters Arising 

The minutes of the meeting held on the 10 October 2019 were agreed and signed by the Chair.
Traffic lights had still not been repaired on the roundabout near the old Jaguar garage but it was felt the traffic seemed to flow better without them in any event.  Brockwell House were still having issues with anti-social behaviour but the Police were supporting residents around this.
112/19. Engie Update 
Heather Miller(HM) from Engie provided an update in relation to the ongoing building works on Roundhill Avenue.  The site was still on track for a February 2021 completion.  The site was currently working on what they called super structures, this means everything from the ground up.  There was still a lot of mud being moved and storm drains were being installed.  There had been a slight delay with this as the site had come across hard stone which had been difficult to break through.  The recent weather had also not helped with keeping roads clean and ongoing works.
Engie have employed a labourer specifically to monitor traffic, deliveries and cleanliness of the site and surrounding roads.  Signs are up advising where deliveries should be going but this will be monitored closer through the extra labourer.  

Concerns were raised regarding workmen parking.  HM confirmed that they had spoken to contractors and they would be looking to minimise the number of vehicles being brought to site.  An example of this would was Rosewoods had 16 tradesmen on site and they were currently splitting them between 2 vehicles.

HM confirmed that on completion of the site a further 16 extra parking bays had been identified, 7/8 of those would be where the current site cabins are.  Yellow lines were also going to be put in place and notices regarding parking were to be issued shortly.  

The road sweeper was visiting daily but the current weather was making it difficult but they were trying.

The CCTV system had been a great success as there had been no reported break ins.  Cranes were being moved into the site compound next month and once they were in they were in.

The Chair confirmed that it was good to hear the positive moves being put in place.

HM confirmed that she had not been notified of any complaints in the last month but she accepted that it wasn’t going to be perfect but they were trying.  A resident commented that her daughter had been to the site to make a complaint but had not had a response.  HM apologised for this as she had not been made aware of the visit but confirmed she would contact the residents daughter in the next couple of days.
113/19. NUFC Foundation Update 
Jonny Larkin(JL) from the NUFC Foundation provided an update in relation to the work the Foundation had been undertaking at the Blakelaw Park.
JL confirmed that the Foundation had been trying to engage further with young people by introducing other sports like boxing as it was realised that not everyone liked football.

The Chair did raise a concern that there was currently no youth provision in the Blakelaw Centre and feedback had confirmed that anti-social behaviour seemed to be on the rise.

JL confirmed that they were still getting the numbers despite the dark wintery nights and would continue to work hard to engage with youths in the area.

114/19. Chairs Report 

The Chair provided a recap of the update in relation to the demolition of the garages.  A resident confirmed that she would still like a meeting with YHN following the completion of the investigations.  Another resident confirmed that she had spoken to other residents who knew the garages were being demolished but were unaware that they would lose the wall.
The Chair also provided an update in relation to the Legion Club and it’s current condition.  Newcastle City Council had written to the owners and had a discussion around the condition of the building.  The owners had confirmed that they would tidy the rubbish from the roof and surrounding areas, they would also ensure that broken windows were boarded up properly.
Residents are concerned that this won’t be done.  The Chair confirmed that the owners had made a commitment to tidy the place up but sadly there were no funds to revamp however if this wasn’t done we would contact the City Council again for them to follow it up.  It was stressed that the City Council would not close the Legion down on the feedback that they had received so far and the owners should be given the opportunity to “put things right”.
Correspondence had been received over the last month and forwarded to Community Councillors for their consideration and forwarding to residents should they feel it necessary.

The Clerk had received correspondence from Waldon Telecom Ltd regarding the renewal of telecom masts on top of Beaumont House.  This caused annoyance with some residents who live within the flats as they had not received any correspondence in relation to this.  The Clerk confirmed that she would provide a copy of the letter as a consultation period was currently ongoing.

Correspondence had also been received by a couple of Community Councillors from the English Martyrs Church asking for feedback around the needs of the community.  Sadly their deadline date was prior to this meeting however the clerk confirmed she had written to them but was yet to receive a response.

115/19. Police Update  

The Police were not in attendance due to shift patterns however PCSO Todd had provided the Chair with an update which he read out.  Residents were encouraged to feedback on issues that arose within the area.

116/19. Update from Ward Councillors 

Ward Councillors were not in attendance due to other commitments.

117/19. Update from Sub-Groups 

Community Engagement Group 

An update was given in relation to the growing following on social media.  The new website was in progress and would be live in the next few weeks.

The arrangements for the Edinburgh Christmas trip were well underway although there had been some confusion with regards to tickets.  All 3 busses were fully booked and the Clerk was holding a waiting list.

Environmental Group
VR updated the meeting on discussions in relation to this group.  Topics being looked at were bins although concerns had been raised regarding the City Council replacing the smaller bins for bigger bins as this felt as though it would attract fly tipping, a solution for plastics recycling, everyone was encouraged to complete the City Council’s consultation on air quality, VR had shared an article from Living Streets regarding pavement parking and the Community Council were keen to undertake a bulb planting exercise.

Employment Group

Whilst this group meets in private, it was confirmed that a meeting had taken place and a number of topics were raised which needed further discussion.  An update will be provided once further discussion have taken place.
118/19. Financial Matters 

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 11 October 2019 – 14 November 2019
Per Bank:

Account 1






   £500.00

Account 2






   £43,231.30







Total

   £43,731.30

Less: Payments;
The Beacon(Mental Health First Aider Training Venue)
£493.20

Blakelaw Pensioners Association(Grant Funding)

£370.00

Stanley Travel






£750.00

Prepay Tech(Pre-pay card)




£500.00

Prepay Tech(Pre-pay card)




£500.00

NPS(Newsletter Printing)





£981.01

Denisia Savarino(Newsletter Distribution)


£270.00

HMRC – November 2019(100591)



£91.00

Helen Richardson(November 2019 Salary)


£454.66

Helen Richardson(Laptop Cover)




£5.00

Blakelaw Flats TARA(Room Hire)




£120.00









Total
£4,534.87

Closing balance as at 14 November 2019(account 2)
£38,696.43

Closing balance as at 14 November 2019 (account 1)
£500.00

Members noted this report and approved the above payments.
119/19. Any Other Business 

There was no other business discussed 
120/19. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 09 January 2020 at 6pm in the Community Room, Moorland House, Moulton Place. 
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